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Date: January 25, 2018

The City CouncilTo:

Richard H. Llewellyn, Jr., Interim City Administrative OfficerFrom:

IS ASSOCIATION (EAA)Subject: AMENDMENT TO ENGINEERS AND ARCHiTI 
2013-2019 ADMINISTRATIVE UNIT MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING
(MOU 1)

Recommendation

It is recommended that the City Council approve the attached amendment to the 
Administrative Unit Memorandum of Understanding authorizing an amendment to an existing 
salary note which will expand the ability for the Los Angeles Police Department (LARD) to 
assign Police Performance Auditors to work anywhere within the Los Angeles Police 
Department rather than in a limited number of divisions as previously identified in the salary 
note. The following proposed salary note amendment was negotiated between the LAPD and 
EAA and agreed to by the Executive Employee Relations Committee (EERC) on 
December 8, 2017.

Salary Note 2 - ....Effective August 6, 2017, any person in the classification of Police 
Performance Auditor, Code 1627, employed in the Los Angeles Police Department, 
shall also receive a biweekly pensionable bonus of $150.00 upon presentation and 
validation of certification as a Certified Fraud Examiner (CFE) to the Los Angeles Police 
Department.

Summary

The Los Angeles Police Department was granted twenty (20) additional Police 
Performance Auditor positions beginning in Fiscal Year 2016-17. Originally these positions 
were only assigned to the Office of the Inspector General, the Internal Audits and Inspections 
Divisions or the Special Assistant for Constitutional Policing. These positions are now assigned 
to other divisions within the Department to perform audit duties. Substituting the name of the 
Department in place of specific divisions will ensure that there is pay equity for individuals in 
the classification performing similar duties in a wider variety of locations as needed.

Fiscal Impact

There is an additional General Fund fiscal impact of approximately $54,000 for
Fiscal Year 2017-18.
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